## REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL.

Regular meeting of the City Council called to order at eight o'clock P. M. on July 6th, 1915, by the President of the Council, H. H. Gilmore.

On roll call the following were present: President of the Council, H.H.Gillmore; the Recorder; Chief of Police and Councilmen, Gillmore, Wang, White, Meeks, Stacy and Graham.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The following bills were presented and on motion that they be allowed:

 Bates and Patch - - - - \$ 5.00

 Canby Electrical Co. - - 3.96

 Canby Water Works - - - 5.00

 Stefani Lumber Co. - - - 2.40

 Canby Library Assn. - - - 5.00

 Chief of Police - - - - - 18.00

 P. L. Hammond - - - - 8.00

 Molalla Electric Co. - 45.00

Motion made that the bills presented should be paid. On roll call the vote was as follows:

AYES: Gillmore, Wang, White, Meeks, Stacy and Graham, NOES: None.

Om report of the Chief of Police that a number of wooden sidewalks needed repiaring, the pecorder was instructed to draw notices. Said notices were to be served by the Street Superintendent.

Report of the Street Superintendent that work would be commenced on the improvement of First Street as soon as it was possible to obtain gravel from New Era and secure a roller. He was instructed by the Council that the street should be made of five or six inches of gravel

on the crown. That in regard to grade and width and any further information that he wished he should consult the Street Committee. He was instructed to furnish the gravel company at New Era with sufficient lumber to build side—boards for flat cars. He was further instructed to construct a scarifier if he could work out a plan. The Street Commissioner reported that he would have to purchase crushed rock screenings at approximately \$1.75 per yard from portland. These screenings to be purchased from the Star Sand and Gravel Company. That the screenings were to be spread on the gravel about one—half inch deep.

The Council further instructed the Street Superintendent to hire a mower to cut the weeds in the streets.

The Chief of Police was instructed to collect the dog tax for the year 1915, and the recorder to buy sufficient license numbers for this purpose.

Equitable Rating Bureau had been investigating fire conditions in Canby. They found that there was a large amount of rubbish accumulating in the rear and that the buildings were fire traps, and that they intended to raise the rates. That the rate on the City Hall in the future, if this was done would be 7%. The Chief of police was instructed to see the different parties and have the back lots cleaned up.

On motion duly made and seconded, council adjourned.

Chilip L. Hammond.

RECORDER

Read and approved this 2nd day of August, A. D. 1915.

He Gillmore

MAYOR